
Town of Hurt, Virginia 
Called Council Meeting Minutes 

October 20, 2022 
 

Hurt Town Council held a called meeting on Thursday, October 20, 2022. The meeting was called to 
order at approximately 6:01 PM with a quorum present.  Mayor Hodnett thanked everyone for 
attending and moved through the preliminaries quickly. 
  
A public hearing was opened at 6:10 PM for discussion of newly proposed water and wastewater 
transfer fees and infrastructure repair/maintenance fees. No one in attendance at the public hearing 
offered to speak on these topics.  The floor was held open until 6:15 PM to allow for any late arrivals 
who may request to speak, though no one did so. 
 
Council held a brief discussion on the new fee structure and a motion was made to accept the proposed 
fee structure as presented. Motion was seconded and passed unanimously. 
Motion: Perdieu                                   Second:  Majure                                  Passage: Unanimous 
 
Mayor Hodnett concluded by stating that PSN, the town’s online water and tax payment system, was 
working great.  Around 28% of our residents have set up their own accounts with PSN and make their 
payments via PSN.  Another 15% simply call Town Hall requesting to make their payments via their 
credit card and we take their payments over the phone.  This is totaling almost half of our accounts.  
Only two years ago the total number of residents paying online was about 4. This convenience for our 
residents is a huge success.  
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at approximately 7:05 PM. 
 
 
_____________________                                                                      _____________________ 
Kelsie Anderson, Clerk                                                                   Gary Hodnett, Mayor 


